
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 28, 2024 
 
Marathon City Council 
 
Re: Monroe County Sheriff’s Office 

City of Marathon 
Monthly Report: July 2024 

 
Dear Council: 
 
 
Deputies focused on road safety and DUI enforcement, ending the month with an impressive 
15 DUI arrests, 655 traffic stops, issuing 269 citations. 75 physical arrests were made, and 19 Notice 
to Appears were issued in June.     

 
Deputy Guerra and Deputy Guiardinu worked diligently on resource violations throughout the 
month of June issuing multiple resource citations and safety citations.  Deputy Guerra issued 8 
at risk vessel citations and 10 expired registration vessel citations in an effort to deter additional 
vessels from becoming derelict.  

Deputy Marino led the district with 5 DUI arrests, and multiple narcotic offenses. The district was 
active throughout the month with community policing and zone improvements.   

CIU’s clearance ended the month with a 61% clearance rate closing over 20 vessel burglary 
cases.  Overall, Deputies in District 4 continue to work hard.   

 
 
Crime/Arrest Report: 
 
MCSO24OFF004093 Grand Theft Auto – Valero Gas Station 

Andrew Parizo was arrested following an investigation into a stolen vehicle from Valero Gas 
Station. The victim parked his vehicle in the parking lot and went inside the gas station. When 
he exited, he discovered his vehicle was gone. Detectives reviewed surveillance, observed the 
offense, and were able to ascertain an image of the suspect. It was also discovered that the 
suspect had arrived in another vehicle prior to committing the offense. A BOLO was issued and 
a few days later, patrol located Parizo and the suspect vehicle. Parizo admitted to theft post 
Miranda Warning and was placed into custody. 

 



Vessel Burglary Spree  

Daniel Aleman, Ryan Oliu, and Dadrian Aleman were arrested following a spree of vessel 
burglaries beginning in September 2023. Detectives had a break in the cases when a suspect 
vehicle was identified. Through investigation, the vehicle was discovered to be involved to other 
locations were vessel burglaries occurred. The vehicle was entered into the LPR hotlist and was 
located on Duck Key. Probable cause existed for the arrest of Daniel Aleman and Ryan Oliu as 
they were observed on surveillance committing a vehicle burglary a day prior. They were 
interrogated in which they confessed to the vehicle burglary as well as numerous other offenses. 
Their cellular devices were seized and examined. A text message group chat was discovered in 
their phones in which the suspects discuss the burglaries and plan to commit more. 21 additional 
arrest affidavits were generated, and the suspects were charged with them. 

Resource Cases: 

   

   

 



 

Zone Improvements/Community Involvement: 

 
 
                

 

     

 

 



  
                                      
Graffiti removal and zone improvement.   Dust collection training.  

  

                                             

 

 

 

 

 

Assisting with loading groceries.   Deputy Daniels with the “Cousin Crew”.  

 Personnel and Budget: 

No budget concerns to report. 
 

Respectfully, 

Lieutenant David Fernandez  
Station Commander  
Monroe County Sheriff’s Office 


